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For Immediate Release 

Telecom Regulatory Authority of India (TRAI) 

Press release on implementation of the Telecom Commercial 
Communications Customer Preference Regulations (TCcCPR), 2018 

New Delhi, 23.03.2021- TRAI has issued the Telecom Commercial New 

Communications Customer Preference Regulations, 2018 ("TCCCPR, 2018) on 

19th July, 2018, to curb the menace of Unsolicited Commercial Communications 

(UCC), which put in place a framework for controlling UCC. The regulations

entirely came into force w.e.f. 28.02.2019. Since, then TRAI has been through, 

Telecom Service Providers (TSP), communicating with the Principal Entities to 

fulfill the regulatory requirements.

2. As per the provisions of the regulation and Code(s) of Practices published by 

the Access Providers, senders (OTP, Transactional messages, Service messages 

or commercial messages) are required to fulfil regulatory requirements for 

sending bulk communication. The regulatory provisions not only help in 

preventing spam but also help in preventing fraudulent messages purporting to 

originate from banks, financial institutions, or other trusted sources. It also 

helps the Principal Entities to enhance it reach by registering the consent of the 

customers. 

3. In compliance of provisions of the regulations, when SMS scrubbing was 

activated by the Access Providers w.e.f. 8th March, 2021, some failure of A2P 

SMS traffic was observed. It was observed that some of the principal entities have 

not fulfilled the requirements as envisaged TCCCPR, 2018, even after two years, 

despite being fully aware of the regulations and the consequences. In order to 



protect the interest of consumers, TRAI had to request TSPs to temporarily 
suspend the scrubbing of SMS for seven days to enable the principal entities to 

register the template of SMS so that no inconvenience is faced by the customers. 

4 Thereafter, since 17th March 2021, Access Providers has activated the 

content template scrubbing. However, to avoid inconvenience to the public, 

trafic is being allowed to pass for the time being, even if, it is not fulfilling the 

regulatory requirements. Major reasons observed for not meeting the regulatory 

compliance are content template not registered, content Id missing, mismatch in 

template registered and message sent etc. Unfortunately, despite of repeated 

communication, all major banks and big telemarketers sending SMS have failed 

to fulfill regulatory requirements. All are being notified individually also. TRAI 

has called for further reports from TSPs. 

5. TRAI hereby, once again requests all the Entities who are using the telecom 

resources to send bulk messages to the consumers, to fulfill the regulatory 

requirements immediately so that there would not be any disruption in the 

communication to the customers. 

6. In case of any clarification, Shri Asit Kadayan, Advisor (Quality of Services) 

may be contacted at 011-23230404 or email advqos@trai.gov.in. 

(S.BKGpta) 
Secretary, TRAI 
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